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JIM BROSHEARS, retired Paradise 
Fire Chief, will present information 
from the Fire Safe Council regarding  
preparedness for a fire in our area. 

  February 2018  

MARK YOUR CALENDAR 
 

PGCI BOARD MEETING 
Monday, March 5  

Newsletter Submission  
Deadline 

Tuesday, March 6 
     

Editor:  Lee Brasel,  530/872-3756  newsletter@paradisegardenclub.org. 

Paradise Garden Club, Inc. (PGCI) is a member of the Pacific Region  
of the California Garden Clubs, Inc. and National Garden Club, Inc.   
4Ï ÌÅÁÒÎ ÍÏÒÅ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ #ÌÕÂȭÓ  ÐÅÏÐÌÅȟ  ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍÓ ÁÎÄ ÁÃÔÉÖÉÔÉÅÓȟ ÖÉÓÉÔ 
www.paradisegardenclub.org 
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A week of beautiful, spring-like, almost summer weather.  Wonderful!!! 
But waitɀ ÉÓÎȭÔ ÔÈÉÓ &ÅÂÒÕÁÒÙȩ  ! ×ÉÎÔÅÒ ÍÏÎÔÈ ÔÈÁÔ ÉÓ ÓÕÐÐÏÓÅÄ ÔÏ ÇÉÖÅ 
us rain.  My garden is a little confused.  Is yours?  Seasons appear to be 
changing and we may need to adapt our garden plans.  Luckily, next 
ÍÏÎÔÈȭÓ ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ Á ȰÒÏÕÎÄ ÔÁÂÌÅȱ ÍÁÄÅ ÕÐ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ Ï×Î ÅØÐÅÒÉȤ
enced and knowledgeable membersɂa time to ask questions and a 
ÃÈÁÎÃÅ ÔÏ ÓÈÁÒÅ ×ÉÔÈ ÅÁÃÈ ÏÔÈÅÒ ÐÌÁÎÔÓ ×Å ÒÅÃÏÍÍÅÎÄ ÁÓ ȰÂÅÓÔ ÂÕÙȱ ÆÏÒ 
our gardens.  I hope you all will be able to attend.  The more of us to 
share the more we will learn. 

Our 2018 Garden Tour prep is starting to ramp up.  As you all know,   
the tour is our only fundraiser and is what supports our Butte College    
Horticulture Scholarship Program.  But the dollars we raise also help 
provide for the meeting space here at Terry Ashe and the honorarium 
for our speakers, our Beautification projects, for the Daffodils on the 
Ridge project and more.  For this to work well, and be successful, the 
2018 Tour Committee needs your help.  So please consider volunteering 
some of your time.  By the way, the next Tour meeting is Monday, Feb-
ruary 19th, 10 a.m. at the home of Connie and Bob Prevotɂ(a reminder 
will be sent out). 

Remember, March is Horticulture Displayɂa good time to share what is 
happening in your garden. 

0Ȣ3Ȣ  (ÁÐÐÙ 6ÁÌÅÎÔÉÎÅȭÓ $ÁÙȢ  ) ÁÍ ÔÈÉÎËÉÎÇ ÏÆ ÂÕÙÉÎÇ Á ÒÏÓÅ ÂÕÓÈ ÁÓ Á 
Valentine for my garden.   
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PGC Members sharing specific plant 
knowledge with Q&A following 

 
Bring short-stemmed camellia  
blossoms from your garden,  

transported in shallow cardboard 
boxes to be transported to local  
convalescent homes in Paradise. 

 
Bring horticulture specimens from 

your garden and plants for the plant 
sale table to benefit our Club.  

Bring $ for the Benefit Drawing 

The Watercan Post 
Paradise Garden Club, Inc. 

mailto:newsletter@paradisegardenclub.org.
http://www.paradisegardenclub.org
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KITTY FULLER AWARD 
 

The Kitty Fuller Award is presented annually by nomination of the members to the person they feel has done the   
most to benefit the Club.  No one person can be nominated twice. 
 
Jim Dill was the chosen recipient this year who diligently fulfilled the 
many and varied responsibilities of Beautification Chairman.  Jim 
worked with a volunteer crew of Garden Club members, always trying 
to make it fun, and sometimes he worked on his own, at the Elliott  
triangle, Paradise County Library, and the Clark & Bille Rd. monument.   
 
He coordinated the planting of four Skyway planters with the Town of  
Paradise, and organized the planting of daffodils at the Skyway 
Ȱ7ÅÌÃÏÍÅ ÔÏ 0ÁÒÁÄÉÓÅȱ ÓÉÇÎȢ  (Å ×ÁÓ Á ÆÒÅÑÕÅÎÔ ÖÉÓÉÔÏÒ ÔÏ 0ÕÂÌÉÃ 7ÏÒËÓ 
Dept. at Town Hall, dealing with water timer and irrigation issues for 
the triangles and arranging the hauling away of gathered debris from 
the Elliott triangle..   He has not only been involved with Beatification, 
ÂÕÔ ÁÌÓÏ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ 'ÁÒÄÅÎ 4ÏÕÒȭÓ ÐÌÁÎÔ ÓÁÌÅ ÁÎÄ I Love Paradise projects.   
 
Job well done, Jim.  

BEAUTIFICATION 

Aloha, 

  The beautification group will again have the month of February off, 
but you will be back at work come Marchɂstay tuned.   

  The pictures are of the Skyway & Foster triangle which is beauti-
fied by Jim Johnson and Ronda Hoffman.  They do a great job. 

  Jim Dill,   

Beautification Chairman 

 

 

 

   Foster Triangle              
Photos by Jim Dill 

 

 

 

        

Jim Dill received the Kitty Fuller trophy 
with his name engraved on it to keep for 

one year.   
Photo by Patti Davis 

Application Reviewers 
Needed for                          

2018 Garden Club                       
Scholarships                              

PGCI is offering five $1000 scholarships                                                                  
to qualified Butte College students.                                                                         

Your help is needed to review in April                      
online applications from the                                             

comfort of your home! 
For more information, contact                                                                         

Colleen Francis                                                                 
530-877-3472 or silver@sfsu.edu 

Your gift of time will inspire                                                                                 
talented, dedicated students                                                                                

who will care for                                           
ÅÁÒÔÈȭÓ ÆÕÔÕÒÅ ÇÁÒÄÅÎÓȢ 
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CONVENTION CORNER 
 
As your PGCI representative to the CGCI boards and convention, I want to give you a brief  
account from last week while in Thousand Oaks for the Winter Board meeting. 
 
The Executive Board brought forward amendments to CGCI Bylaws for the General Board  
ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓ ÔÏ ÃÏÎÓÉÄÅÒ ÆÏÒ ÁÄÏÐÔÉÏÎ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ *ÕÎÅ #ÏÎÖÅÎÔÉÏÎȢ  4ÈÅÓÅ ÁÒÅ ×ÈÁÔ ÁÒÅ ÃÁÌÌÅÄ ȰÈÏÕÓÅËÅÅÐÉÎÇ ÉÓÓÕÅÓȟȱ ÁÎÄ 
will likely be approved at Convention.  District Directors and Committee Chairs (like me) give oral reports to the 
Executive Board and members.  Reports are limited to three or four minutes (which means I have to leave a lot 
out). 
 
Additionally, our President Krystal Migliore, asked me to give a presentation on our Daffodils Across the Ridge 
ÐÒÏÊÅÃÔ ÐÌÕÓ ÔÈÅ ÉÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÃÅ ÏÆ Ȱ&ÉÒÅ-×ÉÓÅ ,ÁÎÄÓÃÁÐÉÎÇȢȱ 
 
I will present my Water Conservation report to you during our February General meeting.   
9ÏÕ ×ÉÌÌ ÁÌÓÏ ÈÅÁÒ ÁÂÏÕÔ Ȱ&ÉÒÅ-×ÉÓÅ ,ÁÎÄÓÃÁÐÉÎÇȱ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ &ÅÂÒÕÁÒÙ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÆÒÏÍ ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓ ÏÆ  
the Butte County Fire Safe Council.  This is something that can be critical to both life safety and  
ÐÒÅÓÅÒÖÁÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÐÒÏÐÅÒÔÙȢ  $ÏÎȭÔ ÍÉÓÓ ÉÔȢ 
      Ward Habriel,  CGCI Committee Chairman, 
               Water Conservation  

 
MY WIFE, THE GARDENER 

 
She dug the plot on Monday, the soil was rich and fine, 
She forgot to thaw out dinner, so we went out to dine 
 
She planted roses Tuesday, she says they are a must, 
4ÈÅÙ ÒÅÁÌÌÙ ×ÅÒÅ ÑÕÉÔÅ ÌÏÖÅÌÙȟ ÂÕÔ ÓÈÅ ÆÏÒÇÏÔ ÔÏ ÄÕÓÔȣ 
 
On Wednesday it was daisies, they opened with the sun, 
!ÌÌ ×ÈÉÔÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÐÉÎËÓ ÁÎÄ ÙÅÌÌÏ×Óȟ ÂÕÔ ÌÁÕÎÄÒÙ ×ÁÓÎȭÔ ÄÏÎÅȦ 
 
The poppies came on Thusday, a bright and cheery red, 
) ÇÕÅÓÓ ÓÈÅ ÒÅÁÌÌÙ ×ÁÓ ÅÎÇÒÏÓÓÅÄȟ ÓÈÅ ÎÅÖÅÒ ÍÁÄÅ ÔÈÅ ÂÅÄȣ 
 
It was dahlias on Friday, in colors she adores, 
)Ô ÎÅÖÅÒ ÂÏÔÈÅÒÅÄ ÈÅÒ ÁÔ ÁÌÌȟ ÔÈÅ ÃÒÕÍÂÓ ÕÐÏÎ ÔÈÅ ÆÌÏÏÒÓȣ 
 
I hired a maid on Saturday, my week is now complete, 
My wife can garden all she wants, the house will still be neat! 
 
)ÔȭÓ ÎÅÁÒÌÙ ÌÕÎÃÈÔÉÍÅ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÁÎÄ ) ÃÁÎÎÏÔ ÆÉÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÍÁÉÄȟ 
/Èȟ ÎÏȦ  ) ÄÏÎȭÔ ÂÅÌÉÅÖÅ ÉÔȦ  3ÈÅȭÓ ÏÕÔ ÔÈÅÒÅ ×ÉÔÈ Á ÓÐÁÄÅȦ 
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SEED SAVERSɂBACKYARD PROSPECTING 
 
4ÈÅ ÍÉÎÅÒȭÓ ÌÅÔÔÕÃÅ ÉÓ ÐÏÐÐÉÎÇ ÕÐ ÏÎ ÍÙ ÐÒÏÐÅÒÔÙ ÎÏ×Ȣ  3ÍÁÌÌ ÆÏÕÎÔÁÉÎÓ ÏÆ ÇÒÅÅÎ 
stems topped with heart-shaped leaves and just the tip of blossoms showing in their 
ÃÅÎÔÅÒÓȢ  ) ÐÉÃËÅÄ Á ÆÅ× ÌÅÁÖÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÔÁÓÔÅÄ ÔÈÅ Ó×ÅÅÔȟ ÃÒÕÎÃÈÙ ÊÕÉÃÉÎÅÓÓȢ  9ÏÕ ÃÁÎȭÔ ÇÅÔ 
any fresher than that! 
 
-ÉÎÅÒȭÓ ÌÅÔÔÕÃÅȟ #ÌÁÙÔÏÎÉÁ ÐÅÒÆÏÌÉÁÔÁȟ ÉÓ Á ×ÏÎÄÅÒÆÕÌ #ÁÌÉÆÏÒÎÉÁ ÅÄÉÂÌÅ ÎÁÔÉÖÅȢ  ) ÄÉÄÎȭÔ 
plant this patch; it comes up every spring.  But, according to an article in Golden Gate 
Gardening, you can save the seeds in April or May.  The plants will have long stems 
with forming seed pods and a flower at the top.  Gather the stems, leaves or even the 
whole plant. 
 
Spread them on newspaper indoors.  As the pods dry, in a week or two, the seeds 
will pop out, and will actually jump up to a couple of feet from the pod.  The seeds 
are small, rounded, and shiny black with a white tip on one side where they were attached to the pods. 
 
Winnow out the chaff and dry thoroughly.  Label and store for planting in October.  Plant just under the surface of 
the soil in a shady spot and keep moist.  Once established, they will self sow.  They can be grown in pots as well. 
 
Claytonia is nutritious and was used by the miners during the gold rush to stave off scurvy, which is caused by a 
vitamin C deficiency.  According to the Journal of the American Dietetic Association, 100 grams, or an average 
sized salad of Claytonia, contains one third of your daily requirement of vitamin C, 22 percent of vitamin A and 10 
percent of iron.   
 
#ÌÁÙÔÏÎÉÁ ÉÓ ÓÔÉÌÌ ÅÄÉÂÌÅ ×ÈÅÎ ÆÌÏ×ÅÒÉÎÇȟ ÂÕÔ ÄÏÎȭÔ ÌÅÔ ÔÈÅ ÓÔÅÍÓ ÇÅÔ ÔÏÏ ÌÏÎÇȢ  )Ô ×ÉÌÌ ËÅÅÐ ÆÏÒ σ ÔÏ υ ÄÁÙÓ ÉÎ Á ÐÌÁÓÔÉÃ 
bag in the refrigerator.   
 
9ÅÓȟ ÉÔ ÍÁÙ ÎÏÔ ÂÅ ÇÏÌÄȟ ÂÕÔ ) ÆÅÅÌ ÌÉËÅ )ȭÖÅ ȰÓÔÒÕÃË ÉÔ ÒÉÃÈȱ ×ÈÉÌÅ ÐÒÏÓÐÅÃÔÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÏÓÅ ÔÁÓÔÙ ÓÁÌÁÄ ÇÒÅÅÎÓ ÉÎ ÍÙ Ï×Î 
back yard. 

 
 
 
 
 
 Carolyn Matheny,  
 Seed Saver Special Chair 

CHICO HORTICULTURAL SOCIETY 
 

Chico Horticultural Society will meet on Monday, February 19 at 12:30 (social time) and their speaker will talk 
about Bees.  Anyone is invited to attend.  On April 21 and 22, the club will be holding a plant sale in conjunction 
with the Spring Home and Garden Show at the Silver Dollar Fair grounds.  The Iris and the Orchid societies will 
also share the building. 

PEACH LEAF CURL 
 

Although not usually fatal to the tree, if the infection builds up and is left uncontrolled for several 
years, the tree may decline and need to be removed.  To prevent peach leaf curl, use resistant peach 
and nectarine varieties where possible.  For nonresistant varieties, treat trees with a fungicide every 
year after leaves have fallen.  There are several choices of fungicides available to the home gardener.  


